

# **Neighborhood News**

## MHNA at Participate Pasadena

On September 19th, four MHNA Board members (image includes from left to right Erika Foy, Kristin Harrison, Suzie Boyer, and Phil Hosp) attended the kick-off meeting for Participate



Pasadena. Participate Pasadena is a Pasadena Heritage community

engagement initiative! Over 125
participants came to hear and record their
comments about neighborhoods,
mansionization, ADUs, major development,
specific plans, transportation-related
(710/bridges), parks and open
space. Pasadena Heritage offered a survey
to be filled out on these very topics. They
plan on presenting the survey to



City Council, city staff, and others. If you were unable to attend the meeting, please take a few minutes to take the survey by <u>clicking here!</u> Pasadena Heritage will use all this information to plan future programs to address topics relevant to the community.

### Calls for Service in MHNA

The Pasadena Police Department, per MHNA Board request, created a "calls for service" report for exact MHNA boundaries. The calls for service are listed by call type and exact location. The dates for the report created were 3/1/2017-8/31/2017. For any further questions, you can email us at:

<u>info@mhnapasadena.org</u>. We can help direct your questions to the appropriate PPD or city staff.

#### **MHNA** Issues

# **Short Term Rental and Accessory Dwelling Units Zoning Amendments**

MHNA is working hard on preparing a statement for our organization on upcoming Short Term Rental and



Accessory Dwelling Units Zoning Amendments. The City Council will be hearing public input on this topic within the next month. If you have any opinions or questions, please email us at <a href="mailto:info@mhnapasadena.org">info@mhnapasadena.org</a>. To find more information on what the city is purposing, please review the city staff reports for both issues.

Click <u>here</u> for information on the ADUs, or click <u>here</u> for information on the STRs.

### **Future Cumulative Traffic Report?**

As MHNA begins to create a more engaged community through social media,

block captains, and events, it is our goal to work together with the city council and developers to produce projects that fit all our needs. It has come to MHNA attention there are multiple properties about to be developed along Los Robles such as the Hyatt Place Hotel, the Kaiser Medical School,



the Fuller Seminary Dorm, 399 Del Mar, 245 Los Robles and 253 Los Robles (image). The MHNA board is publicly requesting a cumulative traffic report to be created by the increase in vehicle trips generated by all of these projects rather than considering each project's newly generated vehicle trips separately.

## **MHNA Membership and Development**

The MHNA board is hard at work every day with various activities such as web design for the new website, attending Pasadena Heritage events, formulating letters for city council, working on tree beautification, and speaking with



various city officials about some issues at Allendale Park to name a few. We hope you will consider becoming a <u>member</u>. It is very costly to run the

association, and every bit helps. You will be seeing more information and activity from the group within the next few months.

### WE'RE GETTING FIRED UP!

MHNA is planning a fundraiser at Pitfire on Sunday, November 5th. We love to support local businesses and create an easy way for Madison Heights neighbors to mix and mingle. Details to come!









Copyright © 2017 Madison Heights Neighborhood Association, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>